610 LANGDON STREET MADISON, WISCONSIN 53706

EXTENSION

MUSIC

March 19, 1979

Professor Arthur W. Harvey Music Department Eastern Kentucky University Richmond, Kentucky 40475

Dear Art:

Your presentation last Tuesday evening was positively brilliant!

How grateful we are in Wisconsin for your sharing your insights and experiences in this most important field. And you presented this material in such a well-organized way. Furthermore, you made it understandable and so applicable. You're undoubtedly a top-drawer teacher.

We're further grateful to you for your willingness to use the concept of distance learning. Really, you came across like you've been doing this all of the time. It's marvelous when we come across someone who is so effective using this medium.

Only through a communications system could we have state-wide impact. You saw how they are scattered throughout the state. Assembling them in one spot would be most difficult and dreadfully costly.

In several weeks your honorarium should be reaching you. We are a large and complex organization most capable of snafu. So please let me know if it doesn't reach you and we'll put a tracer on it.

We want to continue focusing on the needs of the special learner, because there is so much yet to do in this field. Hopefully, at some time in the future we might be able to work together again.

Until that time, very best wishes to you!

Sincerely yours,

Edward O. Rugdahl

Professor of Music and Chairman UW Extension Music Department